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The question of elaborating a multilateral convention for the complete 
and effective prohibition of the development, production and stockpiling of
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chemical weapons is one to which my delegation attaches great importance. 
Next only to nuclear weapons, chemical weapons constitute the most dangerous 
weapons of mass destruction.

The General Assembly in its resolution on the issue last fall "Urges the 
Conference on Disarmament to intensify the negotiations in the 
Ad Hoc Committee on Chemical Weapons with a view to achieving accord on a 
chemical weapons convention at the earliest possible date and, for this 
purpose, to intensify the drafting process of such a Convention for submission 
to the General Assembly at its forty-first session". My delegation welcomes 
the early re-establishment of the Ad Hoc Committee on Chemical Weapons and is 
pleased to note that the body has already begun work, under the Chairmanship 
of one of our most competent colleagues in the field, the distinguished 
representative of the United Kingdom, Ambassador Ian Cromartie. We are 
impressed by the considerable progress so far made in the negotiations and 
would appeal to all members of this Conference to do their utmost to ensure 
the early conclusion of a convention prohibiting chemical weapons. Such a 
breakthrough will certainly have a positive influence on negotiations in other 
areas, and to achieve that breakthrough, the draft convention must recognize 
the sovereign equality of all States, and the similarities in their security 
requirements. The convention must not seek to create categories of "have and 
have-not" States which characterized the Non-Proliferation Treaty of 1970.


